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Melanie Johnson. 
Forty-five pizzas of 
various types were 
served by Ken 
Eurele, Steve 
Kasden, Tom 
Vitro and George 
Crocco. Which va-
riety of pizza was 
your favorite? Our 
wait in a very hot line was rewarded by the very refresh-
ing ice cream served by our favorite “Purple Belle”. 
Someone I know almost 
missed the beautiful sunset 
because she was too busy 
licking her soft serve vanilla 
cone.  
 
The only sad part of the 
evening came as we said 
“Adios” to our many friends 
whom we would not see until the Fall. Thanks go to 
Sharyn Ford and Ken Comeforo for chairing this de-
lightful and relaxing event and to the Drugans and 
Dohertys for leading the Rec Committee. If you had al-
ready gone North and missed this annual event, we sug-
gest that you change your travel plans in the future.  

Pat Geraci 
  
  
 

LET THEM EAT CAKE  
 
It was April 29, 
when sixteen 
members of Har-
bourettes assem-
bled for their last 
afternoon of the 
season to play 
Bridge and Rum-
mikub. Midway 
through the games, 
Margaret Demey 
and Alice Jorgensen, our hostesses for the afternoon, 
appeared with a colorfully decorated ice cream cake 
which read “Thank You Officers”. Of note, however, 
was the fact that our VP Carol Beddie, Secretary 
Marge Geiger and Treasurer Janet Atkinson had al-
ready headed North while our President Sharyn Ford 
was home sick. What was there left for us to do but hap-
pily consume the delicious cake and thank our officers 
in absentia? 

Pat Geraci  

SEASON  
FINALE 
 
Please come with me as I go back in time to last April 
16. The tables had been set up at the Beach House, the 
pizza had been ordered from Fire and Stone and Oma’s 
restaurants. Many heads of lettuce had been cut up ready 
to be dressed by Herman Waldmanôs own creation.  
While Sharyn Ford, the coming event’s co-chair, was 
taking a few minutes to relax in the pool, the sky started 
to cloud over and friends began to discuss alternate plans 
for the outdoor event. Sharyn, ever the optimist, insisted 
that all would clear up before 5:30 p.m. By golly, she 
was right !! 
 
By 5:30, 130 hungry people were crossing GMD in cars 
or on foot to be greeted by Eleanor Carnese and Gerry 
Sullivan and given a ticket for dessert.  
The aforementioned traditional salad was served by Bar-
bara Bellamente, Beth Waldman, Sharyn Ford and 

Beth, Sharyn and Barbara 

Ken  
Comefo-
ro  
&  
Tom  
Vitro 

Ken Euerle  

 
Mary  
Drugan 
& 

Christina 
Filkins 
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Remembering   
9/11  
on  

Longboat Key 

For those of you  
who are not here 
in September, we  
thought you  
might like to see how Longboat Key remembers  9/11.  
All flags are flown at half mast and every year the 
Longboat Key Public Works Department, along with 
the Longboat Key Chamber of Commerce, place 2,974 
flags evenly spaced along Gulf of Mexico Drive to 
commemorate the 2,974  lives lost on September 11, 
2001.  A breathtaking, fitting tribute in honor of that 
fateful day. 

FAREWELL AND WELCOME 
 
On October 30, a group of LbH  
residents gathered in the lounge  
to say “Adios” to Lolita Valencia  
who had been our Administrative  
Assistant for almost 11 years. As 
news spread over the weeks that  
Lolita was leaving, comments such 
 as the following were heard: “ We are so sorry to 
see her leave.” -- “When we arrived as new owners, 
she was so helpful.”  “ She was so efficient and able 
to multi-task so well.” --- “ As renters, we relied on 
Lolita to help us with many things.”  We wish Loli-
ta well in her new career as a dental assistant with 
Advance Dental in Bradenton and will await news 
of the birth of her first grandchild.” Buena Suerte”, 
Lolita. 
 
To fill Lolitaôs shoes, we now welcome Michele 
Andrews. After one week of working  with Lolita, 
Michele was on the job on  November 2.  While 
speaking with her, I found out that she is originally 

from Nashville, Tennessee where 
she was employed for eighteen  
years in the Tennessee Teacher  
Certification Office. Since mov- 
ing to Florida, she has worked  
for 12 years with other home  
owners associations. 
 
For relaxation, she enjoys going to the beach and 
loves chocolate. Sounds like a good combination to 
me!! We wish you much success in your new posi-
tion, Michele. 

Pat Geraci 

A JOB WELL DONE 
 
At the November 19, 2015 LbH Board meeting, our 
General Manager, Sabrina Wengerd, CAM  was 
honored by a standing ovation for her 15 years of 
excellent service to our community. Sabrina joined 
our staff on August 6, 2000 as an Administrative 
Assistant. In March, 2005 she assumed the role of 
General Manager. In addition to her managerial 
skills, we have benefitted from her significant con-
tributions to our landscaping both in design and in 
actual planting.  At the end of November, she will 
be leaving LbH to assume the position as Manager 
of Longboat Key Towers, a facility of 88 units on 
the south end of the island. In parting, Sabrina indi-
cated that for many years she has been more in-
volved with our homes than with her own and that 
she will miss everyone. Speaking of her home in 
which she resides with her husband Will, we under-
stand that it is graced with a large aviary housing a 
colorful collection of birds. Can’t forget to mention 
her canine friends also !  Thank you very much, Sa-
brina, for your many contributions to our communi-
ty. We will miss you and wish you much success in 
your new position. 

Pat Geraci  
 

Note:  Sabrina’s last day was Monday, November 
30.  In a mutual agreement between our BOD and 
Sue Pod, Sue will not be our new manager.   

In the interim, the LbH Board has appointed Igor 
Solovyev as a temporary replacement.  Igor has tak-
en the LCAM class but has not yet taken the exam 
and could be considered for the permanent position 
in the future.   
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A HALLOWEEN WELCOME BACK 
 

The colorful posters were out and 
Bob Ortmann, our Webmaster, sent 
word to all about the  first event of 
the season to be held on October 31. 
Calls and checks began arriving at 
the office from many parts of the US 

and Canada where many residents had gone for the 
summer.  
 
Mary Drugan began the even-
ing by introducing herself, her 
husband Tom and her sister and 
brother-in-law Janice and Bri-
an Doherty who are embarking 
on their second year as chairs of 
our Recreation Committee. She 
gave a special welcome to Darryl and Kathleen 
Marshall, new owners in attendance, and thanked 
Marcia Deitrich for her great posters, Christina 
Filkins, our resident photographer and Pat Geraci 
for her articles about our social events.  
 

What a diverse group of over 
one hundred guests arrived that 
evening!! Any medical issues 
that might arise could be cov-
ered by ñDr.ò Jim Fox with his 
flashy assistant Barb complete 
with pink wig and ñDr.ò Chuck 
Sweet. The pirates in attend-
ance, Ted and Barbara 
Janssen, John Troup and  

Mary Drugan  were closely watched by FBI agent 
Tom Drugan. However, I  wonder  how  the  
Janssens were allowed in with concealed weapons. 
If anyone wanted to make a quick getaway,  Janice 
and Brian Doherty as a flight 
attendant and an airline pilot 
were available to get them to 
their destination As we sampled 
the tasty hors d’oeuvres we be-
gan to notice other costumed 
guests such as  Florence Harr, a 
very authentic court jester,  Ka-
ren MacIntosh, a sailor and an 
adorable mouse (Ann Sweet) who had  come to the 
party.  We were pleased to have Uncle Sam and the 
Statue of Liberty ( Bob and Donna Winter) join us 
for the evening. Also of note are our award winners:  
 
 Most Creative - Our pink bag lady and birthday cel-
ebrant- Lorraine Brooks   

 
 Funniest -  A very authentic Scotsman- red wig and 
all- Ian MacIntosh 
 
Best  Costume -   Marc Antony and Cleopatra - Bob 
and Pat Geraci  
 
After the awards, all were ready to sample the beau-
tiful Halloween cake and other goodies. Those of us 
who had already been noshing on the treats on each 
table had our fill of tempting chocolates to last for 
many days to come.  

 
Thus ended another successful event from our Rec-
reation Committee!! Thanks to the Drugans and 
Dohertys. Can’t wait until the next party !!    

Pat Geraci 

 

 

 

Brian & Tom 

Russ & Carolyn Varnum,  Bob & 
Donna Winter & Barbara Bellamente 

Dot & Dick 
Illingsworth 

Lorraine Brooks Ian MacIntosh 

Pat  & Bob Geraci 

Also enjoying the evening were 
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Harbourettes Holiday Luncheon  
will be held at noon at the Lazy Lobster on 
Wednesday, December 16 th.  All ladies 
are invited to attend.   There will be an 
open menu.   Sign up in the office with 
Michele by Friday December 11th. If you 
have any questions contact Beth Waldman at 552-
8537 or  
bethmary1225@aol.com.  

LONGBOAT HARBOURETTEõS  

2016 FASHION SHOW  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE    FEBRUARY  24, 2016  

THE HARBOURETTES  2015-16 

WELCOME BACK TO PARADISE! 

A big welcome to our new owners and seasonal 
residents. 

The Harbourettes, for those readers who might not know 
about us, has been in existence since the inception of 
Longboat Harbour (LbH). Its earliest residents decided to 
create a women’s club. It is a non-profit Women’s Organi-
zation for LbH ladies to mix and mingle for fun and enter-
tainment. All ladies who are permanent residents and 
those who choose to vacation in our little piece of paradise 
are very welcome. 

During these many years, LbH ladies have graciously giv-
en their time to make the Harbourettes a valuable asset to 
our condominium complex. A special thanks to those who 
have generously given their time and talent. 

This year our board members are: 
Sharyn Ford - President 
Carol Beddie - Vice President 
Janet Atkinson - Treasurer 
Marge Geiger - Secretary 

Meetings are held in the clubhouse every Wednesday at 
12:30 p.m.   Light refreshments are served and a donation 
of $1.00 is collected to offset the cost of refreshments. 
After all business is discussed, many play bridge, rum-
mikub, mahjong, canasta, etc. 

If you like to meet your neighbor, this is the place to do it. 
If you have a favorite game that you can share, bring it to 
the meeting. 

Each month an event is celebrated. Upcoming events in-
clude a holiday party on Wednesday, December 16th @12 
noon @ Lazy Lobster Restaurant.  A limit of 35 ladies can 
be accommodated so sign up at the office asap. 

We need volunteers for the Birthday Party luncheon in 
January. 

The Harbourettes Fashion Show will be February 24, 
2016.  Chico’s and Soma will be our fashion presenters.  
More info will come your way in January.. 

We look forward to your friendship and new ideas. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS,  HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!! 

                                                       Marge Geiger 

 

 

Men's Club 2016 
 
Where can you find wonderful 
friends, tasty food, interesting 
speakers, great prizes, and spirit-
ed athletic contests?  
 
You are correct, the 2016 Men's Club. So save the 
dates for our first two meetings: Tuesday, February 
16th and Tuesday, March 15th.  With the help of 
our fine volunteers and the support of our recrea-
tion committee we look forward to another fun 
year. 
 
We are looking forward to seeing you.  If you have 
any questions, comments or suggestions, please 
contact Ken Euerle at  

KlEuerle @ SBCglobal.net. 
 
 



- 5 - 

Ladies and Gentlemen Donôt Miss the Fun 
Join your friends and neighbors for  

BINGO 2016 
Tuesdays at 7 p.m. in the Longboat Harbour 
Recreation Room beginning January 19th. 

 
Lucky Game Cards 

1 card $2         2 cards $3 
3 cards $4       4 cards $5 

 
More people = more fun!! 

We look forward to seeing you there! 
Maryann & Ken Simpson 

LbH FALL GOLF OUTING 
 

What a beautiful day with lots of sun-
shine and the perfect amount of cloud 
cover to keep us from baking! Warm 
temperatures accompanied by a lovely breeze to lift 
our golf balls was the order of the day. Eight four-
somes vying to reach their predicted score started 
out at 8:15 a.m. on Wednesday at Manatee County 
Golf Club. 
 
When it was all over, golfers and their guest ad-
journed to the shuffle board court to enjoy a yummy 
barbeque prepared by Herman and Beth Waldman 
assisted by Jim Fox. Sauerkraut was courtesy of 
Eileen Gildea. Many thanks go to Joe Callahan 
and Joe Longtin who did the shopping. Joe Long-
tin also provided the music. Our untiring Recreation 
Committee Chairpeople Mary and Tom Drugan 
and Janice and Brian Doherty hauled out the cool-
ers, loaded them with cold beer, wine, soda and wa-
ter, set up the tables and when it was all over, cheer-
fully put everything back to rights. We heap our un-
ending thanks upon them for their energy and giving 
so generously of their time. 
 
No group came in on their predicted score but Ted 
Janssen, Tom Drugan, Yo Kimura and Henno 

Moenting came within 
one shot so the prize was 
theirs.  Ted left early so 
he is not pictured. 
 
 
The low gross score was 
won by  Brian Doherty, 
Graham Sampson,  

Barbara Bellamente and Pat Marschke.  Bob 
Ray hit his ball closest to the pin for the men.  Un-
fortunately, no woman could find the green. It must 
have been the wind! Mary Bock hit the longest 
drive for the women and Ian MacIntosh, as is his 
habit, won the longest drive for the men.  

We look forward to the Spring Outing in April so hit 
the driving range golfers and thanks to all who par-
ticipated.                                                            

       Mary Bock                                                                                                  

 

 

Ian MacIntosh 

 

RAT  PACK  NIGHT at LbH 
Save the date.       

Saturday, January 30 
 6:30  p.m.  

Get your costumes ready.  
Come dressed as your favorite 
Rat Pack character!  Prizes for the best Marilyn 
Monroe and Rat Pack look alike. 
 
Hosted by Barbara Callahan-Bellamente, Mela-
nie Johnson and Gerry Sullivan.  Details to fol-
low.  Watch for the poster. in your laundry room. 

Bob Ray 
Mary Bock 
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The Annual Meeting of the Longboat Har-
bour Yacht Club was held on Monday, Novem-
ber 9, 2015 in the Recreation Hall. Commodore 
Kathy Sever presided and welcomed everyone in 
attendance. 
 
Scribe Maureen Shea distributed copies of the 
minutes from the annual meeting of November 10, 
2014 to each officer. The minutes were approved.  
 
Purser Mary Kimura reported that the SunTrust 
Bank balance was $35,429 as of October 31, 2015. 
 
Dockmaster Alan Malone reported on the kayak 
rack project, procedures for dock and rack rentals, 
and e-mail communications.  
 
Commodore Sever announced the following up-
coming events: 
 Rendezvous at Marina Jack - Nov. 12 
 Lighting of Docks-Dec.3 
 Change of Watch-Jan.23 
 Rendezvous (TBA)-Feb.11 
 Blessing of Fleet-March 26 
 
The following officers were elected for the next 
term: 
 Commodore, Darryl Marshall 
 Vice Commodore, Shahe Momjian 
 Purser, Mary Kimura 
 Scribe, Maureen Shea 
 Dockmaster, Alan Malone 
 Past Commodore, Kathy Sever  
                           Maureen Shea 

Marina Jack Rendezvous 

On November 12, the Yacht Club launched the 2015

-2016 season by hosting a luncheon aboard the Ma-

rina Jack II. Guests were seated on the upper level 

in the air conditioned salon with easy access to the 

open air outside deck.  

 

At noon the vessel cast off from her berth near Sar-

asota Bayfront Park. The YC members enjoyed an 

interesting narrated tour as the Marina Jack II 

cruised under the Ringling Bridge into North Sara-

sota Bay, then turned heading south, passing by the 

attractive picturesque islands of Bird Key and Lido 

Key.  

 

Another highlight of this voyage was the absolute-

ly delicious Seabreeze Lunch Buffet. The menu 

included salad, freshly baked rolls, salmon, Chick-

en Marsala, rice, vegetable medley, key lime pie, 

chocolate cake and a luscious strawberry dessert.  

 

The lucky winners of the YC lottery were Bob Ray 

and Pam Newton. Each received a $25 cash prize. 

Congratulations! 

                                                       Maureen Shea 

 

LHYC 

PC Joe Sever &  
Commodore Kathy Sever 

Brian & Jan Doherty 

John & Maureen Shea 

LbCh  If you know of someone who did not re-
ceive a paper copy of INFO and thinks that they 
should have or would prefer one in the future 
please contact me at MLD-NY@earthlink.net.   
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To All My Friends at LbH 
 Thank you for all the support I received from 
near and far. Your thoughtfulness has kept me going.  
From shopping, driving me to and fro, home cooked 
meals and shampooing too. The cards, letters and calls 
that I received all help to ease the pain and it was  a  
B—-h at times.. 
 Thank you for being here for me.  I will always 
be here for you. 
    Anne Hanley  
 

 

To our neighbors at LbH: We would like to thank eve-

ryone for your kind thoughts and prayers, cards and 

flowers during our recent illnesses. They worked! 

        John and Mary Bock 

 

Thank you to everyone who  remembered us with deli-
cious food, encouraging cards, phone calls and visits 
during this past summer.  Just knowing that we have 
such wonderful caring neighbors at LbH was the best 
medicine.       
    Marcia Deitrich 

Letôs Dine Out 
FRATELLOôS Chicago Pizzeria 
www.fratellosbradenton.com 
 
Over the summer we were out shopping 
on Cortez Road and came upon Fratel-
lo’s.  They are in the same shopping center as Marshalls.  
Found out they have been there over a year and was 
started by the owners of the Riverhouse Reef & Grill.  
Let me start with dessert (life is too short not too). Indi-
vidual House Tiramisu.  Excellent.  Soup and Salads.  
The House Tomato Basil is the BEST ever.  I am not a 
fan of Tomato soup but this one I order every time we 
are there.  Salads come in single or family style.  All are 
delicious.  Sandwiches…the Italian Beef Sandwich either 
full or sliders is out of this world.  Top round shaved on 
a thin Chicago roll and Au Jus.  This Philly Girl knows a 
good sandwich  

 
Buona managiata! 

 
If you have a favorite spot you would like to share with 
our neighbors, please send me the name and I will check 
it out.  Email me at barbfox12@comcast.net. 
 

SERVICE ANIMAL  
POLICY PASSED BY 
THE BOD 
 
Rules for Occupants who 
require a service animal 
(see full policy in the office): 
 
The animal must be on a leash no longer than 5 feet 
and under immediate physical control of the occu-
pant or handler when the animal is out of the occu-
pant’s unit. The animal is not permitted to roam free 
or be tied to any object in a common area or be left 
on a balcony or patio unsupervised. The animal is 
allowed on the premises only when the occupant is 
in residence in the building. The animal is not al-
lowed in the pool area or kitchen where food is be-
ing prepared or served as part of a buffet. 
 
The occupant will be responsible for cleaning up all 
solid waste immediately and utilize only designated 
areas for that purpose. Animals that become a nui-
sance including excessive barking or that display 
aggressive behavior will require immediate removal. 
The animal must be disease free, fully immunized 
and free from pests such as fleas and ticks. 
 
Animals must wear a collar with identifying infor-

CHECK OUT THE NEW LOOS 
(from the French, lieux dôaisences) 

 
Our hardworking and talented staff 
have renovated the bathrooms between 
L and M building and are in the pro-
cess of redoing the bathrooms at the beach. Cur-
rently, what was previously the Men’s room, is 
finished and in use for everyone. The Women’s 
shower and bathroom is still under construction. 
There is new tile, new fixtures and shower and 
stall enclosures. It looks great! Thanks to all the 
staff who worked so hard to bring LbH up to date. 
Kudos also to the BOD and OC that gives their 
time and energy overseeing it all. 
                                                 Mary Bock 
 

mation at all times. 
                                                               Mary Bock 
                                                                                                                                                 

mailto:barbfox12@comcast.net
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WELCOME NEW OWNERS 

 
We look forward to meeting all of you and 
hope that you will enjoy Longboat Harbour 

and all that it has to offer.  
 

C-103  Charles Dinolfo  -  Oak lawn,  IL 
Fï208  Heide & Kevin Berry - Naperville,  IL   
C-108  Donna & Vincent Flynn -  
    Stockbridge, MA 
G-303  Melinda & Michael Jones -   
       Champaign,IL 
J-301  Beverly Lorie -  Tuckahoe, NY 
 I-102  Marinas/Sardou -  Gotha, FL 
N-103  Christine & Jurgen Wach -    
    Berlin, Germany 
C-203  Kerry & Ron Royer  -  York, PA 
N-301 Thomas Paulintino -  Kingston, RI 
J-207  Virginia & David Driscoll -   
    Rochester, MN 
D-301  Danilo Zuniga & Robert Petrillo,  
              Sarasota, FL  
N-203  Janet Jason & Wayne Butler 
        Wolfesboro, NH 
L-107  Arlene & Matthew Zebatto   
              Locust Valley, NY 
E-206  David & Marilyn Bottger    
    West Chicago ,IL 
G-306  Linda Thompson & Gina Rhoades 

Franklin, IN 
D-304  Jeffrey & Denise Casey  -  Sarasota, FL   
D-303 Marie Courtney & James Adams,  
    Decatur, GA 
C-101 Jean Silvernail - Warminster, PA 
F-108 Marie Guiletï Sarasota, FL 
M-306 Amy & Thomas Murar - Ann Arbor, MI 

MEET OUR WATER AEROBICS BATHING BEAUTIES 
 

Everyone is invited to participate with the 
group everyday (except Sunday) in water 
aerobics at the large pool at 10 a.m., 
weather permitting of course. The session 
lasts 40 min. and provides a chance to 
meet new friends as well as burn calories.  
 
For more information contact  Gail Vitale 
at gardingingail@gmail.com or 383-1489 
or Barb Fox at barbfox12@comcast.net or 
343-2270. 

 

Back Row: Margaret Demey, our leader, Fran Slots, Miriam Dow,  
Gail Vitale, and Maryann Simpson. 

   Front Row: Kim Dantzic, Ann Winter and Sue Martin 
(Spring 2015 photo) 

Books ón Buddies 

 
2016 will be our seventh year 
hosting Books ónô Buddies and we 
endeavor to continue to encourage 
any of our residents to join us in the lounge on the 
second and fourth Wednesdays at 7 PM, beginning 
January or just enjoy some of our selections. Our 
last meeting will be the second Wednesday in April 
which will be our farewell dinner. 
 
In order to facilitate more time to read the selections 
for next season, the following are the titles chosen: 
 

All the Light We Cannot See by Anthony Doerr - a 
young blind French Girl; a German soldier 

Me Before You by Jojo Moyes - a tragic beginning, 
then joy, acceptance, deep love 

The Language of Flowers by Vanessa Diffenbaugh 
- struggling foster care child; finds love and fears 
abandonment. 

The English Girl by Daniel Silva - a good spy 
thriller 

Devil in the White City by Erik Larson - 1893 first 
World's Fair being built while a diabolical killer is 
on the loose. 

Big Little Lies by Lian Moriarty - A contemporary 
novel of a life lesson among friends. 

Alice I have Been by Melanie Benjamin - This is 
the story of the real Alice in Wonderland and her 
experiences.  

     Marge Geiger 
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LbH GENERATION TO GENERATION 
 
In the last few issues of INFO, we said that we would 
like to hear from any sons or daughters of original own-
ers who are still LbH owners.   Thank you so much for 
sharing this with us.  Are there any others?   We would 
like to hear from you too!  MLD-NY@earthlink.net 

 
I'm Sandy Shepherd, F 301. My parents, Hy and Isa-
belle Schechter, were original owners. I've been coming 
down winters for six years now and truly enjoying eve-
rything Longboat Key and Sarasota has to offer. 
 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM OCTOBER  BOD 
MEETINGS 
October 15, 2015: 

 

¶ A new Unit Usage Form and Realtor Au-
thorization Form were approved 

¶ Owner fined for letting non-relatives use his 
condo 

¶ Creamy and Sensible Hue are the choice for 
the paint.  Barrel tiles chosen for the man-
sards 

¶ LbH Yacht Club is building an additional 
kayak rack 

¶ Not to exceed $50,000 for necessary roof 
truss repairs approved 

¶ Hiring of two maintenance workers and two 
housekeeping workers approved 

¶ Three changes to the Association Documents 
proposed: replacement of hot water heaters 
that are 10 years old; owner liability for 
damage due to negligence; percent of mem-
bership vote for approval to change from 
two thirds to simple majority 

 
October 22, 2015 (Special Meeting): 
 

¶ Language of proposed amendments to the 
Association Documents that will be voted on 
by the membership at the Annual Meeting 
approved 

¶ New carpeting proposed for the men’s and 
women’s locker rooms, the billiard room and 
the recreation room.  Motion tabled. 

¶ New gym equipment (seated recumbent el-
liptical and dip machine) approved 

¶ New beach signs approved for exterior 
showers and beach house 

                                              Mary Bock 

ATTENTION ALL  RESIDENTS 
In case of an emergency, day or night, call the office 
number, 383-2126.   If the office is closed the message 
will give you an emergency number to call. There is 
someone on call 24/7. 

 
DO NOT CALL A BOARD MEMBER OR THE 

OPERATING COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN. 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE ANNUAL 
BOARD MEETING, NOVEMBER 19, 
2015 
 
¶ All amendments passed 

¶ Partial reserve funding passed 

¶ All officers remain in their previous posi-
tions 

¶ New policy regarding service animals  (See 
article on page 7 ) 

¶ New renter handbook available in the office 

¶ New common keys (2) will be issued to each 
condo 

¶ New office staff following Lolita and Sa-
brina’s resignations  (see article on page 2)  

¶ Igor promoted to Facility Manager 

¶ Update your email and phone number on the 
website 

¶ Residents with gate problems can get new 
stickers in the office 

¶ No cash will be accepted by the office under 
any circumstances 

¶ 27 sales in 2015 

¶ Contractors must come to the office for 
parking permits and clean up after them-
selves. $100.00 minimum charge if Associa-
tion has to do it 

¶ New attorney: Rick Weller of Najmy 
Thompson Law  

¶ New tags available for bikes 

¶ Turkeys to staff for Thanksgiving 
                                               Mary Bock 
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Operating Committee  
 
¶ Staff meetings took place every Monday morn-

ing for about two and a half hours. Attendees 
were: OC Chairman, (myself)  President 
(Bob Winter), Site Mgr. (Sabrina), Maint. 
Supv. (Igor)  OC members Herman Wald-
man, & Jim Fox.  In addition we also conduct-
ed bi-monthly meetings with our Engineering 
firm Delta Eng. (Ongoing) 

 

¶ ALL 300 units were physically checked for wa-
ter heater compliance and the main shut off 
valves. This was performed by our President 
(Bob W.) Maint. Supv. (Igor) OC members Jim 
Fox and Herman Waldman. Notices were giv-
en to all the owners.  

¶ 536 work orders were completed. 

¶ Totally remodeled bathrooms between Bldg's. L 
&M at pool No. 4 

¶ Totally remolded bathrooms at the Beach House 
(work in progress) 

¶  Installed a new roof on the Beach House  

¶  Installed 2 new garbage bins across from 
Bldg.'s C& F 

¶ Installed all new locks in the community and 
issued new common keys 

¶ Installed new signs at the Beach House. 

¶ Installed 4 new ceiling fans, air vents and 
dampers in the air ducts in the Gym. 

¶ Installed new Freon and repaired HVAC unit in 
the Gym. 

¶ Installed, repaired and changed all the electric 
light sensors in all of the buildings. 

¶ Checked all of the screen/storm door closures 
and installed 75 new closures. 

¶ Repaired and painted 26 screen/storm doors. 

¶ Repainted 50 front doors. 

¶ Repaired all of the dumpsters, installed new 
wheels, painted, soldered, & welded. 

¶ Cleaned all of the filters in each of the washing 
machines. 

¶ Cleaned all of the dryer vents in each of the 
laundry rooms. 

¶ Cleaned all of the carpets in every building. 

¶ Cleaned all of the carport roofs. 

¶ Repaired numerous concrete cracks in the com-
mon bldg. and throughout phase 1 Bldg.'s.  

¶ Ongoing negotiations with our landscaper PNL 
regarding lawn care and trimming of shrubs. 

¶ Our maintenance dept. performs all of our irri-
gation procedures.  

¶ Installed new roof, mansards, soffits, fascia, 
and gutters at the common bldg. 

¶ Repainted the common bldg. both to be com-
pleted prior to Christmas. 

¶ Last, but certainly not least, we had eight per-
sonnel changes: 2 Housekeeping, 4 Maint. & 2 
Admin. 

              Dennis McIvor 
 

PAINT COMMITTEE 
 
As Chair of the Paint Committee, I 
wanted to share with you some of 
the  difficulties and triumphs, as we 
took  upon this immense project. 
 
Our goal was to enhance our build-
ings and it was agreed that the barrel mansard would ac-
complish this goal.  Obviously, we were correct because 
the majority of the voters agreed with us.  
 
I believe many of us, if not all, had the vision of the man-
sards in the tile format and thought that would look the 
best.  However, we found out that our budget would not 
allow for the tile and we had to choose a different materi-
al.  This we did.  Everything had been approved by the 
town Building Department  along with Delta, our engi-
neers.  The problem came when we found out that this 
product only came in five color schemes.  We were led 
to believe it came in many colors and had hoped for a 
lighter grey color. 
 
In the end will we please all of the owners?  Absolutely 
not; half of the owners, probably not.  I wanted you all to 
know it took us a year and we gave it our best. 
 
You, the homeowners, had a great committee working on 
this project. I want to thank Barbara Bellamente, Bar-
bara Fox, Margaret Demey and Donna Birnbaum.  
We all worked together and they were there for me any-
time I called.  Thank you girls! 
          Beth Waldman 

Editors Note:  The colors chosen are Sensible Hue 
for the trim and Creamy for the buildings.   The roof 
selected is Villa Tile, Pompeii Ash. 



- 11 - 

Our deepest sympathies to the families of: 
 

Helen Ambrose J-102 
Picture This: A busy restaurant on the 
shores of the Cape Cod Canal in Sand-
wich, MA. Two couples waiting to be 
seated struck up a conversation. This 
was Helen and Merril Ambrose and 
Lou and I. Not only did they have sum-
mer places nearby but owned condos at 
Longboat Harbour. Fast forward: Our 
husbands bonded over shell  fishing and 
boats. Helen and I began a life - long friendship which  
meant summer cookouts on the Cape and rendevous at 
Longboat Harbour where Merrill was the commodore. 
Helen and I enjoyed bridge at Harbourettes. Later Lou 
and I would take an evening walk around the condo and 
Helen would always appear with a gin and tonic for us.  
 
I was aware that Helen was not a well person but I was 
not prepared to hear of her death last summer. I will 
surely miss my friend Helen   

 
 
 
Hal Lenoble C-102 (born 1924; died 2015) and his 
wife Hazel, who predeceased him in 2011, were original 
owners at Longboat Harbour. They 
bought here in 1969 while they were 
living and working in New York. 
Hal had a successful dental practice 
in Brooklyn and Long Island. When 
he retired in 1993 and moved here 
permanently, Hal became involved 
in Longboat Key government and 
served 12-and-a-half years on the 
town commission. He was elected mayor three times.  
Hal also served on the Longboat Harbour Board of Di-
rectors.  
 
He was an avid golfer and is famous both for his exper-
tise on the rules of golf and his 13 holes in one. Hal was 
a graduate of New York University and a Navy veteran 
who served in the West Pacific. He is survived by his 
children, Jeffery Lenobel and Sandy Robinson; four 
grandchildren and one great-grandchild. 

Mary Bock 

Artie McLaughlin K-201. I have known Artie 
Mcloughlin for more than 25 years.  He was more than a 
friend.  We worked together, we sailed together, we were 
neighbors and at times, he was a mentor.  He was a very 
special person.   
He was never selfish, always kind and ready with a smile 
regardless of the problems he was battling.  He was one 
 who enjoyed all the things life offers.  
 

At work he could be counted on to be  
there in the most complex assignments.  
 He was respected and recognized as a  
leader among leaders.  He was known as 
 the one to go to for guidance and earned  
a reputation for his integrity.   
 
As a sailor he was a natural.  He would 
lay back in his little 14 foot sail boat  
enjoying the sun and the fun that sailing together with 
friends would bring.  But even there he could be counted 
on, watching out for everyone as we sailed for many 
hours depending on each other.   
 
As a mentor I would confide in him seeking his advice 
knowing he would always guide me to the best solution 
for the situation.  He was never concerned with his own 
self-interest.   
 
I will be one among many who will miss him dearly.  My 
prayers are for his wife Jeannie and his family.  

 
Bob Winter 

 

Theresa Quattrocci  G-104  who passed away 
8/25/15  and her husband Tony who passed a way on 
11/11/11, purchased in Longboat Harbour in 1979 where 
they spent every Spring and Fall. Their family has been 
coming down from the Chicago area for about 30 years. 

Theresa and Tony were into the arts.   They had tickets to 
Lyric Opera and Shakespeare and Goodman Theaters in 
Chicago and also enjoyed the arts in Sarasota.  They al-
ways encouraged their grandchildren to attend plays and 
concerts in both Sarasota and Chicago. 

Theresa is survived by a daughter Colleen, son-in-law 
Gene, three grandchildren and seven great grandchildren.    

 Thank you to everyone who contrib-
 uted articles or pictures for this issue of  
 INFO. We hope that you will continue 
 for future issues.  

We wish everyone a   
Happy Holiday Season  
and a Healthy New Year. 

 Mary Bock,  Marcia Deitrich,  Christina 
F      ilkins, Pat Geraci, Marge Geiger,   
         Jean and Bart Wassmansdorf   
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For upcoming events check  the  house channel 195, 

your bulletin board and our web site at 
www.longboatharbour.net 

Board Meetings are the 3rd Thursday of the month. at 
10 a.m.     
Agenda Meetings are held at 9:30 a.m. the Monday  
before a Board Meeting.  If you wish to have something 
placed on the agenda for the board meeting either notify 
the board in writing prior to the agenda meeting or at-
tend the agenda meeting. 
Operating Committee Meetings are held at 9:30  a.m. 

LONGBOAT HARBOUR OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
4454 Gulf of Mexico Drive 
Longboat Key, FL 34228 

 
FIRST CLASS 

    www.longboatharbour.net 

 LONGBOAT HARBOUR RECREATION CALENDAR  
   2015                  2016          

FYI :  Copies of the approved minutes and finan-
cial reports are available in the office and on our 
web site as well as current and old issues of INFO 

www.longboatharbour.net  

If anyone is interested in hosting a party next season 
please contact Mary Drugan at either 1-630-567-5414 
Or   druganmj@aol.com We still need hosts for the  
April Pizza Party.  All new participants and ideas are 
welcome.    The Recreation Committee on Tuesday the week prior to and following a Board 

Meeting.   All owners are invited to attend. 

Jan 23 Sat. 6 p.m. LHYC Change of Watch 

Jan 30 Sat 6 p.m. Rat Pack 

Feb 11 Thurs 11:30 a.m. LHYC Rendezvous 

Feb 20 Sat 6 p.m. Around the World 

Feb 24 Wed TBA 
Harbourettes Fashion 

Show 

Mar-5 Sat TBA 
Ortmann- Geraci Con-

cert 

Mar 11 TBA TBA Dance/ Trivia 

Mar 24 Thurs 1 p.m.  Fleet Review & Picnic 

Apr 14 Thurs 5:30 p.m. Pizza Party 

Apr TBA TBA Spring Golf Outing 

Dec 3 Thurs TBA LHYC Dock Lighting 

Dec 16 Wed. NOON 
Harbourettes Christmas 

Lunch 


